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HUNTLEY ROAD CONSTRUCTION BEGINS THIS SUMMER 

Utility relocations are largely complete, and the Huntley Road Improvements Project will be moving into the construction 
phase within the coming weeks. The contract has been awarded through IDOT to Plote Construction. The work will create a 5
-lane cross-section with protected turn lanes from Sleepy Hollow Road to Elm Avenue, and is expected to take approximately 
18 months to complete.  
 
The improvements are intended to significantly reduce travel times by improving traffic flow and removing conflicts through 
this stretch of roadway. 70% of the costs of this project are being paid through federal grant funding, with the Villages of West 
Dundee and Carpentersville responsible for an equal share of the remaining balance.  
 
An Open House was held on May 30 in conjunction with the Village of Carpentersville. The Village of West Dundee will 
continue to share updates on this roadway construction project through social media, the Village Newslist email subscription 
and at www.wdundee.org, as they become available.  
 
In addition to this project, the Village of Carpentersville will be completing another, immediately adjacent, federally funded 
project for improvements to Huntley Road, including the intersection of Huntley Road and Route 31, and down the hill to 
Lincoln Avenue. More information on this project can be found at www.cville.org.  
 
These two projects will be completed by the same contractor within the same time frame.  

http://wdundee.org/?page=construction
http://www.cville.org
http://wdundee.org/?page=construction
https://cville.org/Community/What-s-Happening/Rte-31-Huntley-Road-Rendering-5-1-2017.aspx


REFUSE COLLECTION WILL BE  
MOVED TO SATURDAY  

FOLLOWING THESE UPCOMING HOLIDAYS: 

Independence Day (collection on Saturday, July 7) 

Labor Day (collection on Saturday, September 8) 

The Village Newsletter is published twice annually 
as a public information service for Village 

residents and businesses.  

More frequent communication is provided to email 
subscribers of the Village Newslist (sign up at 

wdundee.org) and also via Facebook and Twitter.   

VILLAGE BOARDVILLAGE BOARD 

West Dundee is governed by a Village President & 
Board of Trustees, elected at-large.   

The Village Manager is responsible for the 
administration of Village activities and services. 

Village President Christopher Nelson 

Village Board of Trustees Cheryl Anderley 
 Patrick Hanley 
 Michelle Kembitzky 
 Thomas Price 
 Dan Wilbrandt 
 Andy Yuscka 

Village Manager Joseph Cavallaro 

The Village Board meets on the 1st and 3rd Mondays 
of each month at 7:30 pm at Village Hall unless 
otherwise noted. Meeting agendas are posted at 
wdundee.org. The public is invited to attend and citizen 
participation is encouraged.   

HOURS OF OPERATIONHOURS OF OPERATION 

Village Hall: Monday - Friday 
102 S.  Second Street 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

Public Safety Center #1: Monday - Friday 
555 S. Eighth Street (Rt. 31) 8:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Public Safety Center #2: Monday - Friday 
100 Carrington Drive 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

Public Works: Monday - Friday 
900 Angle Tarn 7:00 am - 3:30 pm 

IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERSIMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS  

Police/Fire Emergency        911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch     847-428-8784  

Village Hall    847-551-3800 

Police Administration (PSC 1)  847-551-3810 

Public Works  847-551-3815 

Fire Administration (PSC 2) 847-551-3805  

Community Development (PSC 2) 847-551-3806 

CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS  

JulyJuly 

2  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

4 Independence Day - Village Offices Closed 

Local 4th of July festivities are held in Sleepy Hollow. 

Visit www.sleepyhollowil.org for information. 

6  Concert at Grafelman Park (see page 3) 7:00 pm 

14 NKC Chamber Fest on the Fox    12 - 9 pm 

16  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

17 ECC Concert at Randall Oaks Park  7:00 pm 

20 Concert at Grafelman Park (see page 3)  7:00 pm 

25 Intelligentsia Cup Bike Race  (See page 4)  

AugustAugust 

6  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

7 National Night Out (See page 3)      5 - 8 pm 

20  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

26 Farm to Table Community Dinner  5 - 7 pm 

SeptemberSeptember 

3 Labor Day - Village Offices Closed 

10  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

14 - 16   HERITAGE FEST!  (See page 5)    

24  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

OctoberOctober 

1  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

15  Regular Board Meeting  7:30 pm 

20 Halloween Party  (See page 5)  12 - 3:30 pm 

31 Trick or Treat Hours  3 - 7 pm 

For more events, meeting dates and links, visit the 

Community Calendar at www.wdundee.org 

http://wdundee.org/?page=subscribe
https://www.facebook.com/WestDundee
https://www.twitter.com/WDundee
http://wdundee.org/?page=meetings
http://www.sleepyhollowil.org/?page_id=7151
https://www.dtpd.org/free-concerts-in-the-park/
http://www.nkcchamber.com/northern-kane-fest-on-the-fox/
https://www.dtpd.org/free-concerts-in-the-park/
http://intelligentsiacup.com/schedule/west-dundee/
http://www.wdundeeheritagefest.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Village-of-West-Dundee-Halloween-Party-487410138095312/
http://wdundee.org/?page=calendar
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NATIONAL NIGHT OUT 
“America’s Night Out Against Crime” 

Please join the East and West Dundee Police Departments for 
National Night Out at Public Safety Center #1, 555 S. 8th Street 

(Route 31) in West Dundee on Tuesday, August 7 from 5-8 pm. 

National Night Out is an annual community-building campaign that 
promotes police-community partnerships and neighborhood 
camaraderie, to make our neighborhoods safer, more caring places 
to live. It provides an opportunity to bring police and neighbors 
together under positive circumstances. 

This community-wide event is FREE 
and includes many fun activities, 
such as demonstrations, food, 
music, contests, raffles and more. 
Stay tuned to the Village of West 
Dundee’s website and Facebook 
page for more info.  

Business sponsors are being sought for this event. Please contact 
Karen Naumiec at (847) 551-3810 for more information.  

http://wdundee.org/?page=events
https://www.dtpd.org/free-concerts-in-the-park/
http://wdundee.org/?page=events
http://wdundee.org/?page=events
https://www.facebook.com/WestDundee
https://www.facebook.com/WestDundee
https://natw.org/
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WEST DUNDEE RIVER CHALLENGE BIKE RACING 

The Intelligentsia Cup, now one of the largest bicycle races of its kind in the US, will return for the 3rd annual West 

Dundee River Challenge on Wednesday, July 25, 2018. 

FAST PACED RACING - Professional and amateur cyclists will take to the streets on the north side of Old Town, 

for a challenging course beginning and ending at Washington & 4th. The race format is a criterium - a short racing 

circuit that consists of many laps - with races lasting between 30 and 90 minutes. The action begins at 10am with 

amateur riders, leading up to the professional races in the evening, ending around 8:15pm.  

FAMILY ACTIVITIES - Residents and enthusiasts are invited to 

participate in a new Family Ride, as a half or full course, at 6:15pm. 

Kids ages 3-9 will get a chance to show off their skills in the Kids 

Fun Race at 6:30pm. Register for either in advance at Main Street 

Bikes in Carpentersville or at Grafelman Park during the event until 

6:05pm. A donation to the FISH Pantry is requested for on-site 

registration. Helmets are required for all riders. 

MUSIC, FOOD & MORE - Grafelman Park will be the central hub 

throughout the event. Games such as Baggo and giant versions of 

several popular tabletop games will be available. Cub Scout Pack 36 

will also have a lemonade stand, with proceeds benefitting the FISH Pantry. Emmett’s will be on hand in the 

evening with food and drinks available to purchase. There will be live music by Gasoline Alley from 7-8:30 pm. 

GET INVOLVED - Volunteer course marshals are needed 

throughout the day, which includes a fashionable safety vest, a 

neat flag to wave and front row viewing for the races. Sign up 

here!  There are also opportunities to provide host housing for 

the elite amateur racers. This is a great way to get to know some 

of the athletes and allows cyclists from all over the country and the 

world take part the races. For more information, contact 

graham@intelligentsiacup.com. 

LOCAL IMPACT - Street closures will be in effect throughout the 

course area, impacting residents, businesses and vehicle traffic. 

Details about parking options and access will be provided to 

those directly impacted. Please contact Village 

Hall should you have questions or concerns.  

For more information, please visit the Community 

Events page at wdundee.org.  

http://intelligentsiacup.com/
http://intelligentsiacup.com/schedule/west-dundee/
http://intelligentsiacup.com/schedule/west-dundee/
https://mainstbicycles.com/
https://mainstbicycles.com/
http://www.fish-food-pantry.org/
https://www.emmettsbrewingco.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Gasoline-Alley-Band-Elgin-1399788943369162/
http://signup.com/go/YwPmPhk
http://signup.com/go/YwPmPhk
mailto:graham@intelligentsiacup.com.?subject=Host%20Housing%20-%20West%20Dundee
http://wdundee.org/?page=events
http://wdundee.org/?page=events
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WEST DUNDEE HALLOWEEN PARTY 

The 8th Annual West Dundee Halloween Party at Grafelman Park 

is scheduled for Saturday, October 20, 2018 from Noon until 

3:30pm. 

This is a free family event accepting donations for FISH food 

pantry. Activities have traditionally included pumpkin decorating, 

hayrides through Old Town, trunk or treat, costume contests, tons 

of games for all ages, scavenger hunt, and so much more. It is a 

great event for families with young children!  

The Halloween Party also offers opportunities for businesses, 

non-profit groups and individuals to participate and show their 

community (and Halloween) spirit. Trunk or treat participants are 

needed, as well as volunteers to assist with planning and day-of 

operations. Sponsors are also sought to help defer the costs of 

the event through monetary and in-kind donations.    

For more information, visit “West Dundee Halloween Party” on 

Facebook or contact Village Hall at villagehall@wdundee.org. 

GROOT NOW VILLAGE REFUSE COLLECTOR 

Late last year, Groot acquired some of Republic Services’ assets, including the Village of West Dundee’s refuse 

contract. As a result, Groot has taken over the Village’s residential curbside refuse, recycling and yard waste 

collection program.  

Residents in buildings with 3 or less units continue to be provided the same services 

as before, and the same guidelines apply. A copy of the Residential Refuse & 

Recycling Programs guide is available at the Trash page of wdundee.org.  

You may begin to notice the names on the trucks being updated over time to reflect the 

change in ownership. 

The same Customer Service number remains active: 800-650-0303 

https://www.facebook.com/Village-of-West-Dundee-Halloween-Party-487410138095312/
http://www.fish-food-pantry.org/
http://www.fish-food-pantry.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Village-of-West-Dundee-Halloween-Party-487410138095312/
https://www.facebook.com/Village-of-West-Dundee-Halloween-Party-487410138095312/
mailto:villagehall@wdundee.org
http://www.groot.com/
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/fdforms.nsf/6709C8A040CE4DA38625792600745085/$file/ResidentialRefuse%26RecyclingFlyer-Groot.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/fdforms.nsf/6709C8A040CE4DA38625792600745085/$file/ResidentialRefuse%26RecyclingFlyer-Groot.pdf
http://wdundee.org/?page=waste
http://www.wdundeeheritagefest.org/


ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ACTIVITY THROUGHOUT THE COMMUNITY 

The second half of 2017 and the first half of 2018 have produced robust development activity in all quadrants of the 
Village – Spring Hill Mall Area, Route 31, Randall Road/West, and Downtown.  Highlights of this progress include:  

  
Spring Hill Mall Restaurant:  Occupying approximately 6,300 square feet 
immediately south of Cinemark, Pablo’s restaurant is currently under 
construction.  Featuring Mexican cuisine and a substantial outdoor area, 
Pablo’s is slated to open this calendar year.        
 
Spring Hill Mall Plan:  Currently being prepared by Atlanta-based Sizemore 
Group is an aspirational look at the potential future of the mall site where its 
substantial acreage could evolve into a mixed-use, pedestrian-friendly 
environment with residential, civic, office, restaurants, entertainment, and 
market-driven retail to reflect revitalize and sustain the area.     
  

Spring Hill Senior Residences:  Now under construction is a $14 million, four-level multifamily residential building 
containing 61 apartments of affordable, independent senior living on approximately five, sustainably-landscaped 
acres at 939 West Main Street, just south of Chili’s, with targeted completion late Spring of 2019. Individuals 
interested in residency can contact the developer and ask to be placed on the Spring Hill Prospect List, at 847-
564-2900 or roserusso@hodc.org. Please provide a name and mailing address or email address. 

 
Springs at Canterfield:  4 of the 13 residential buildings are now complete at the new Springs at Canterfield gated 

apartment community.  Each building includes a mix of studio, 1, 2 and 3 
bedroom units with all apartments having individual entrances.  This 
luxury community sits on 24 acres on the east side of Route 31 (north of 
I-90) and features, among other amenities, a clubhouse with pool, 
walking paths, and fenced pet playgrounds.          

 
Casey’s General Store:  This convenience store with gasoline sales has 

been approved for the long-vacant lot on the southwest corner of Route 
31 and Willow Lane. The brick-and-stone, gabled-roof building is 
designed to reflect the character established by BMO/Harris Bank, its 
neighbor to the immediate south.  Construction could begin as early as 
mid- summer with completion possible in late 2018 or early 2019.            

 
Oakview Corporate Park:  Helukabel, a Germany-based maker of industrial cables and wire, has opened its 

75,000 square foot facility in West Dundee’s Oakview Corporate Park.  This $4 million light industrial and office 
building employs approximately 25 with personnel divided between these functions, with the site allowing for 
significant expansion over time.      

 
Downtown Public Space:  The Riverwalk’s extension south of Main Street 
to Oregon is well underway, with the river bank now stabilized with stone; 
Once complete, terraced stone outcroppings will allow comfortable 
interaction with the river. A pocket park was created at the corner of Main 
and First to provide public open space to gather and meander down to the 
river. 
 
The project has also benefitted our downtown business climate through 
improvements to and an increase in available parking. The Village Board will 
be considering and evaluating additional construction phases, the intention 
of which is to facilitate the continuation of the walking path along the Fox 

River, provide additional landscaping and lighting, and the potential creation of a new public facility utilizing 
salvaged materials from the Pump House that previously stood at this location.      

 
Downtown Entertainment:  RocHaus Music & Spirits opened its doors in October 2017.  The intimate venue has 

hosted dozens of diverse acts, from those with local roots, to many with national acclaim, performing acoustic or 
amplified sets that make the music, and downtown West Dundee, come alive.      
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First & Main Pocket Park 

Springs at Canterfield 

Pablo’s site at Spring Hill Mall 

http://www.springhillmall.com/
https://www.cinemark.com/theatre-1139
https://www.pablosmexican.net/
https://www.chilis.com/locations/us/illinois/w-dundee/w-dundee/
mailto:roserusso@hodc.org?subject=Spring%20Hill%20Prospect%20List
https://www.cproperties.com/springs-at-canterfield
https://www.caseys.com/
https://branches.bmoharris.com/il/west-dundee/harris1034/
http://www.helukabel.com/us/about-helukabel/media-center/press-releases/helukabel-usa-inc.-breaks-ground-on-new-u.s.-headquarters.html
https://www.opus-group.com/Work/HELUKABEL-USA-Inc-North-American-Headquarters
https://www.rochaus.com/
https://www.cproperties.com/springs-at-canterfield
http://www.springhillmall.com/


     
Downtown Eateries: Since the end of January, Craft Donuts + Coffee has been 

making artisanal donuts from scratch in their highly-visible bake shop at 124 W. 
Main St. and brewing specialty coffee from Chicago-based Metric.   

 
 The unexpected departure of Francesca’s during the holiday season has led to 

new ownership of the 123-127 W. Main St. building by the restaurateurs behind 
Woodfire, a brick oven pizzeria and Italian restaurant that, beyond its signature 
pizzas, also features pastas made in house by hand.  By assuming storefront 
space to the east, Woodfire will be larger than its predecessor with an 
expanded dining room and bar with highly-visible brick oven.         

 
Downtown Lodging: Situated above Craft Donuts + Coffee, the soon-to-open 124 

Lofts contains four short-term (Airbnb) rental units which will offer an urban-
feeling alternative to other fine hospitality options in the area and provide 
immediate access to downtown’s amenities.            

 
Downtown Businesses: The family law offices of Pucci Pirtle have opened at 107 

S. First St.  Just underway is the build out of Shine Salon at 103 S. First St.  
These new businesses join Around the Corner Candy at 101 S. First St. to fill 
the tenant spaces at the completely-transformed former bowling alley.  In 
addition to the new, yet vintage, fire house-inspired exterior, all tenant spaces 
celebrate the building’s original wood bow trusses which were completely 
restored.     

 
West Dundee’s local economy is diverse and growing stronger. The Village remains committed to leveraging private 
investment to facilitate significant property improvements and attract and retain businesses.   

SUMMER / FALL 2018 7 

ELECTRIC AGGREGATION PROGRAM UP FOR RENEWAL 

Since the passage of a voter referendum in 2012, the Village of West Dundee has contracted to procure lower-cost 

electricity for residents and small businesses.  Last year, the Village entered into a 14 month contract with Dynegy 

for a rate of 7.058 cents per kWh. This rate is good through October, 2018.   

The rate of 7.058 cents compares to ComEd’s annualized rate of 7.70 

cents per kWh.  ComEd charges different rates in the summer versus 

non-summer months: 7.32 for summer usage and 7.70 for non-summer 

usage.  The 7.058 rate under the Village’s electrical aggregation program 

is fixed and does not vary during the contract period. 

All residents and small businesses eligible for the Village’s program will be 

receiving information sometime mid-summer about the new rates.  

Residents who are currently enrolled in the Village’s program will be 

automatically renewed in the new program selected by the Village, unless 

you chose to return the “opt out” notice that will be provided to you. 

Residents who currently receive electrical supply from a privately contracted provider will receive the informative, 

“opt in” notice.  These residents will NOT be automatically enrolled in the Village’s program and should you wish to 

enroll, instructions on how to do so will be provided in the mailing. 

With our contract coming due, solicitation from various electrical suppliers will be undoubtedly occurring.  Please 

note:  No one will ever come to your home or call you regarding the Village’s electrical aggregation program.  

Should you receive such a call from a person purporting to represent the Village or its electrical energy provider, 

please take the solicitor’s information and contact the Illinois Commerce Commission at their Consumer Services 

Division online or by phone at 1-800-524-0795. 

CRAFT Donuts + Coffee 

and 124 Lofts 

https://www.craftdonutscoffee.com/
https://www.craftdonutscoffee.com/blog/2018/6/6/our-coffee-vs-other-coffee
http://www.woodfirebrickovenpizza.com/
https://www.puccipirtle.com/
http://shinesalon.net/
http://www.aroundthecornercandy.com/index.html
https://www.craftdonutscoffee.com/
https://www.dynegy.com/
https://www.comed.com/Pages/default.aspx
http://wdundee.org/?page=resident-info
https://www.icc.illinois.gov/complaints/
https://www.icc.illinois.gov/complaints/
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http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/publicnotice.nsf/AF025EDA681C2E0B862582B70055F5CC/$file/WaterQualityReport-CY2017-CCR-WestDundee.pdf
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The Village of West Dundee cooperates with the Kane County Department of Environmental Management for their 

Annual Stormwater Management Report and has officially adopted the Kane County Stormwater Management 

Ordinance. The Ordinance and associated cooperative efforts exist to safeguard critical source water by preventing 

stormwater runoff pollution. For more information, please visit http://wdundee.org/?page=water. 

http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/publicnotice.nsf/AF025EDA681C2E0B862582B70055F5CC/$file/WaterQualityReport-CY2017-CCR-WestDundee.pdf
http://wdundee.org/?page=water
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WATER & SEWER RATES 

In conjunction with the passage of the 2018/19 budget, new rates for water and sewer services within the Village 

of West Dundee went into effect as of May 1, 2018.  For a family using 10,000 gallons of water over 2 month’s 

time, the bi-monthly bill will increase from $109.26 to $115.86, or an increase of $3.30 per month. 

As utility costs throughout the industry continue to rise, West Dundee staff is committed to managing costs and 

remaining efficient while upholding the Village’s commitment to a sustainable future.  As part of the bi-monthly bill, 

the Village collects approximately $300,000 annually to help address critical infrastructure improvements needed 

to ensure continued reliability of water and sewer operations.   

Over the next several months, the Village will be examining our rate structure and commence financial planning 

for the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency’s upcoming regulations requiring phosphorous removal 

improvements to our effluent. Since Village collected sales and property taxes are not used to finance our Water 

and Sewer Fund, all costs to operate the system must be recovered through billings for services provided.  In 

addition, new developments coming into the Village must pay tap-on fees 

based on their anticipated usages, which helps fund capital improvements 

for the system.   

The 2018 rate increase that went into effect provides the Water and Sewer 

Fund with a structurally balanced budget where revenues cover operating 

expenses and capital funding.   

Please visit the Water & Sewer page of www.wdundee.org for a detailed 

overview of the tiered rate structure.  If you have questions regarding the 

rate changes, please contact the Finance Department at (847) 551-3800. 

http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/publicnotice.nsf/AF025EDA681C2E0B862582B70055F5CC/$file/WaterQualityReport-CY2017-CCR-WestDundee.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/WDWeb.nsf/325FCA7A9B4ECB598625827F0074C2BC/$file/WaterSewerRates_2018.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/?page=water
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/WDWeb.nsf/325FCA7A9B4ECB598625827F0074C2BC/$file/WaterSewerRates_2018.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/WDWeb.nsf/325FCA7A9B4ECB598625827F0074C2BC/$file/WaterSewerRates_2018.pdf
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2018/19 VILLAGE BUDGET OVERVIEW 

The Village Board adopted the Fiscal Year 2018/19 

Budget on April 16, 2018.  The budget again maintains 

the Village’s high service levels, addresses 

infrastructure needs and continues to maintain 

expenditures through disciplined spending.  The full 

budget document can be found at www.wdundee.org. 

The Village’s 2018/19 Budget maintains West 

Dundee’s strong financial position while continuing to 

work towards the budgetary goals of minimizing the 

financial burden on West Dundee taxpayers.  It is our 

goal to identify cost efficiencies wherever possible, 

responsibly utilize Village reserves, and to maintain a 

structurally sound balance budget.  As a testament to 

the Village’s strong financial operations, Moody’s 

Investors Services recently reaffirmed an Aa3 credit 

rating for the Village noting recent economic growth, 

our above-average demographic profile, and our solid 

financial reserve levels. 

The Village’s budget process spans several months 

and involves an in-depth review of revenues and 

expenditures across all Departments.  Public input 

throughout the process is encouraged and welcomed.  

The Village maintains 13 individual funds; however, 

virtually all operational expenditures are maintained 

within the General Fund and its eight operating 

Departments (illustrated in the chart to the right).   

Like most units of local government, West Dundee 

levies property taxes to fund certain municipal services.  

In December 2017, the Village Board approved an 

increase of $306,948 for the property tax levy.  $300,000 of this increase will to fund capital improvements and 

infrastructure needs, while the remaining $6,948 will fund increased State-mandated pension contributions for 

Police and Fire personnel.   

Budgeted sales tax revenues for the General Fund remain flat, at $1,565,000.  As always, we encourage our 

residents to patronize West Dundee businesses, as their strength positively impacts Village revenues.  

Of the $10,768,569 budget expenses within the General Fund, above is a chart that illustrates the various 

Departments and the percentage of the General Fund budget that is allocated to each. 

Major capital projects are financed through the Village’s Capital Fund. Approved projects for the upcoming year 

include the Village’s local share of the Huntley Road widening and reconstruction project totaling $1,500,000.  In 

addition, the Village plans on expending in excess of $550,000 for street resurfacing projects and approximately 

$600,000 for vehicle and equipment expenditures throughout the various Departments.  

Maintaining a balance between the funds available for capital expenditures and our capital needs is an on-going 

challenge.  As much as we would like to, certain infrastructure needs cannot be replaced when needed based on 

established standards.  The Village, however, has made significant inroads in meeting this challenge in recent 

years and it is our sincere goal to maintain our Village’s infrastructure to meet today’s needs, as well as 

tomorrow’s. 

Police Department $3,627,367  33.7% 

Fire Department $2,417,402  22.4% 

Street Department $1,318,560  12.2% 

Transfer to Capital Projects   $1,150,000  10.7% 

Administration and Finance      $   968,550    9.0% 

Buildings and Grounds $   694,700    6.5% 

Community Development $   464,340    4.3% 

Legal $     76,500    0.7% 

Legislation $     51,150     0.5% 

http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/publicnotice.nsf/51D6922C99F5240186258256000129BC/$file/FY2018-19_Budget-DRAFT.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/publicnotice.nsf/51D6922C99F5240186258256000129BC/$file/FY2018-19_Budget-DRAFT.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/?page=reports
https://www.moodys.com/credit-ratings/West-Dundee-Village-of-IL-credit-rating-600027220
https://www.moodys.com/credit-ratings/West-Dundee-Village-of-IL-credit-rating-600027220
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MAIN STREET / ROUTE 31 TIF 

The Village Board recently adopted a new Tax Increment 

Financing (TIF) District, which includes downtown West Dundee, 

the Route 72 corridor east of Route 31, and the Route 31 corridor 

south to the largely undeveloped Haeger property.  

The Village has prepared a TIF Redevelopment Plan, which is 

available to view on the Community Development page of 

wdundee.org.  The TIF Plan was prepared in conjunction and 

consultation with the impacted governmental entities, and 

received unanimous support from D300, the Dundee Township 

Park District, Dundee Township, ECC, Fox Valley Public Library 

District and Kane County.  

The establishment of the TIF District provides economic 

development funding and tools to facilitate needed public 

improvements within the district, provides a mechanism to 

increase property valuations and development within this area, 

and provides incentive funding for redevelopment and 

reinvestment in older and obsolete properties within the district. 

TIF Funds are generated when the Equalized Assessed Value 

(EAV) of properties within the district increase, thereby generated 

new property taxes. Those incremental increases in property tax 

payments are then placed into the TIF Fund for allocation toward 

eligible projects within the district.  

http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/FDForms.nsf/7904031D930B4966862582B7005B8D0C/$file/MainStRte31-TIFRedevelopmentPlan.pdf
http://www.wdundee.org/?page=community-development
http://www.wdundee.org/?page=community-development
https://www.d300.org/
http://www.dtpd.org
http://www.dtpd.org
http://www.dundeetownship.com/
https://elgin.edu/
http://frvpld.info/
http://frvpld.info/
http://www.countyofkane.org/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.wdundee.org/apps/vwide/FDForms.nsf/7904031D930B4966862582B7005B8D0C/$file/MainStRte31-TIFRedevelopmentPlan.pdf
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